Pacific Community Police Advisory Board Minutes

Wednesday, May 15, 2013

Present: Rob Kadota, Victor Jauregui, Carol Tantau, Gloria Prado, Susan Glasheen, Steve

Freedman, Stewart Oscars, Lorie Vos, Chris Williams, Harris Levey, Nicholas

Hippisley-Coxe.

LAPD: Captain Ed Pape, Lt. Dave Crew, Officer Lisa Gropp, SLO Marcy Garcia, SLO

Drake Madison, SLO Ruben Garcia, and SLO Juan Ceja

Guest: Kathy Thornhill (Howard Hughes Director of Security), Joseph Reyes (Howard

Hughes Asst. Director of Security), Sally Lebouf, Chris Woodsen (LMU), Marty

Holyfield

Call to Order: Rob Kadota called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

LAPD Co-Chair Captain Ed Pape Report: Captain Pape greeted all present at the meeting.

Captain Pape reported Part I crime is down 13% for the year. The community support has been very helpful and is encouraged to keep being proactive. The new strategies put in place are working very well.

We ask the community, Neighborhood Councils, Neighborhood Watch groups to help prevent crime by reiterating *Lock It. Hide It. Keep It.* Please, please remind people to remove all valuable items from their vehicle and remember to always lock their vehicles. BE AGGRESSIVE!

Captain Peters and Captain Pape are committed to Constitutional Policing reminding Officers to continue to do their job with respect and dignity, by the book, and legally without exception! Be engaged in the community.

We are asking for everyone to be vigilant If you see something, say something!

Captain Pape also gave briefing on the recent bomb investigation that was a result of a traffic stop in the Palms area. Great job to those officers that initiated the traffic stop!!!

Public Annoucements/Comments:

Rob Kadota led members to have break-out groups to discuss community outreach and membership development. Members were encouraged to create committees for working with the media, develop an advisory board and National Night Out.

SLO Drake Madison gave a recap on the recent Block Captain's meeting that was held on May 9th. An air support unit flew in and landed on the Pacific heliport pad to attend the meeting.

Pacific Community Police Advisory Board Minutes

Wednesday, May 15, 2013

SLO Marcy Garcia stated that the SLO Summit on April 24th was a great success! There were 100 in attendance, with guest speakers (LAFD, DWP, Animal Service) discussing emergency preparedness.

SLO Juan Ceja gave an update on the recent Bike Rodeo on May 18th. Twenty students were lucky winners of the bike give-a-way. It was based on their high GPA's and school attendance.

Officer Lisa Gropp reported on the Pacific Area Boosters Golf Tournament on May 10th. The event was a huge success and everyone really enjoyed themselves. There were great raffle prizes and silent auction, which included a round of golf for two, with cart, at The Trump Course in Rancho Palos Verdes. Unfortunately, no one won the 2013 Ford Truck for the Hole in One prize, but there's always next year! A BIG Thank You to all the volunteers and supporters who contributed to the success of this year's tournament.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 P.M.

Next meeting: June 19, 2013 7:00 P.M.

Playa Vista Center Pointe Club, 6200 Playa Vista Drive, Playa Vista, CA 90066

Pacific Community Police Station 12312 Culver Blvd. Los Angeles, California 90066 Front Desk 310-482-6334 Community Relations Office 310-202-2890